
St Mary’s and St John’s CE School 
 

 “With God, all things are possible” (Matthew 19:26) 
 

                                                                                                                          Telephone: 020 8202 0026  
                                                                                                                           Email: office@smsj.london 

Website: www.smsj.london 
 

Principal: Martin Serrão   BA, MEd (Camb) 
 

Primary Phase - Neale House Campus, Prothero Gardens, Hendon, NW4 3SL 
Junior Phase - Bennett House Campus, Sunningfields Road, Hendon, NW4 4QR 
Senior Phase - Stamford Raffles Campus, Downage, Hendon, NW4 1AB 

 

 

 

Monday 9
th

 September 2019 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Year 4 Swimming  

 

As part of the P.E. National Curriculum, Year 4 children will be attending swimming lessons at Barnet Copthall Leisure Centre, 

with qualified instructors this will be starting from this week. Swimming lessons will take place on a Thursday and Friday of each 

week.  

 

All children will be taken by coach to Copthall Leisure Centre, and we would like to request a contribution of £46 for the Autumn 

Term to cover the cost of transport for this activity. This payment is now available on ParentPay and will need to be paid before 

20
th

 September 2019 If you would like to discuss payment options please do not hesitate to contact the school office. 

 

All children in Year 4 will continue to participate in swimming lessons over this term. Your child will need the following: 

● swimming costume  

● swimming cap  

● towel  

The girl’s swimming costume should be a one piece swimsuit. Two piece swimming costumes are not permitted.  

The boy’s swimming costume should be swimming trunks. Baggie shorts are not permitted. 

Goggles are allowed as long as written permission is given to the class teacher. All children are required to wear swim caps.  

If for any reason your child is unable to take part in the swimming lesson that week, please could we have it in writing. Your child 

will then stay at school during that time in another class.  

Swimming days will be –  

 

● DICKENS 4 and ELGAR 4 –  Thursday 

● LIVINGSTON 4 –Friday 

 

If you require any further information regarding this matter, please contact your child’s class teacher or the Primary School 

Office at your earliest convenience.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
Mr J Sonenfeld 

Class Teacher 

Phase Leader: Lower Key Stage 2 


